
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We are delighted to share that Clyst Vale has been named the happiest school in East Devon. A five-

year analysis of Ofsted Parent View data ranked us top in the region, with a 97% happiness rating. 

This recognition reflects our commitment to ensuring that all students who attend our College feel 

safe, happy, and successful. It is also a testament to the strength of relationships within our school 

community. You can read more in the Exmouth Journal's article,  

East Devon: Top 11 happiest secondary schools in 2025 named | Exmouth Journal  

We continue to be impressed by the commitment of our students beyond the classroom. This 
weekend, many will be participating in the Ten Tors challenge, while others are progressing with 
their Duke of Edinburgh Award. These experiences help build resilience, teamwork, and               
independence, and we appreciate your support in encouraging students to take part. Additionally, 
over the next two weeks, our Student Board representatives will be hosting a series of fundraising 
activities. This week, they organized a cinema and tuck shop event, raising valuable funds for our 
summer term colour run. 

Rehearsals for our upcoming school production, Beauty and the Beast, are progressing brilliantly. It's been amazing to see       
students from all year groups actively participating, and we are anticipating a fantastic performance. Over 80 students expressed 
interest in being part of the show, with many attending an introductory workshop. We have conducted 50 first auditions and 
around 35 first callbacks. We are now down to approximately 25 students and are considering single or double casting for the 15 
principal roles. The second round of callbacks will begin next Monday. The students have poured their hearts and souls into the 
audition process, facing a large panel of judges. Not getting a callback for a desired role can be challenging, but they have all 
demonstrated remarkable strength of character by putting themselves forward and being part of the process. 

 

Next week, we celebrate Culture Week. Today, tutor groups were allocated different countries, which will form the basis for vari-
ous activities throughout the week. Our Youth Cultural Champions will lead an assembly exploring how different cultures mark 
key events, and students will have the chance to share food from their own backgrounds. The week will conclude with our annual 
Talent Show on Friday, when students are invited to wear non-uniform in the colours of their allocated country's flag. We ask for 
a voluntary £1 donation, which will go to UNICEF. Contributions can be made via School Gateway or on the day—thank you in 
advance for your support. 

 

Looking ahead, on Monday 24th March at 6pm we are holding the AGM of the PTFA where we are hoping to have enough inter-
est to be able to form a PTFA committee. Everyone is welcome to come along and support, even if you do not wish to put your-
self forward for a committee role. A reminder that the last day of term is Friday, 4th April, with the usual 3:20 pm finish. Students 
will return to College on Wednesday, 23rd April. 

 

Thank you for your continued support and a special thank you this week to all parents and carers who attended the Year 10    
Parents' Evening this week. Your engagement is invaluable, and these events provide an important opportunity for us to work 
together in supporting your child’s progress. 

Wishing you all a restful and enjoyable weekend. 

 

 

 

https://www.exmouthjournal.co.uk/news/25009646.east-devon-top-11-happiest-secondary-schools-2025-named/


 

 

 

                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Over the last 3 weeks, Space Youth Services have been running lunch time rewards evens in 
the sports hall with activities including zorbing, inflatable archery and sumo wrestling.       
Students were chosen to attend by their form tutors and Heads of Year and were selected for 
having an excellent first half of the school year; they might have worked especially hard in 
lessons, taken part in extra-curricular activities, have a high number of praise points or no  
behaviour points. 
  
Further information about Space Youth Services can be found on their website: 

Space Youth Services | Unlocking Potential with Young People | Youth Centres Devon | Youth 

Clubs Devon | Youth Help Devon | Online Youth Work | Digital Youth Work  

  

Well done to Daisy who ran in the 

National Schools Cross country last 

weekend and came a very              

respectable 110 out of 310        

competitors.  

 

Great running also to Jasper Forty 

who also ran in the Nationals and 

came home an excellent 54 out of 

356 runners. 

 

 

https://www.spaceyouthservices.org/
https://www.spaceyouthservices.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Badminton Report 

The season is largely over, but the club is still going strong on Mondays and     

Wednesdays and so it was with a full 14 student squad that we headed up the M5 to 

Tiverton High School for a friendly fixture. Three teams of Key Stage 3 boys led by  

Harvey, Edward and Stan all looked strong on paper and with a few new faces in Harry 

and Elliot the side were always going to     challenge the hosts. The team of Harvey, 

Harry, Dexter and Archie looked polished and some super tactical play coupled with 

some power shots won through their games. In the second squad Edward marshalled 

his troops who had Max in the line up after missing earlier events with rugby        

commitments. All the lads shows real tenacity in some tense and close exchanges.    

Elliot is still pushing for an A team spot whilst Tristan swapped easily from doubles to 

singles in his games. The third squad were a joy to watch as they battled hard in every 

game, Stan's variation in depth dominating proceedings as well as Ewan's clever drop 

shots. New boy Elliot was well practiced and did not look out of place in his doubles 

and Freddie was as always industrious and energetic. 

The final four places on the bus were taken up by the KS3 girls led as always by      

Kasey. Her play has improved hugely over the year thanks to her efforts in school, but 

also with outside clubs. Playing against older girls they team including the effervescent 

Aimee plus Raisa and Merryn played well in all their games with Kasey showing a huge 

variety of stroke play.  

 

A super outing for all the students and thanks to Tiverton for hosting.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

British Science Week 2025 

 

Last week saw Clyst Vale joining schools across the country to celebrate British 

Science Week with a range of fun activities. 

 

Science club made slime balls, which was very popular! Bright colours and 

bouncing test all checked off and great fun was had by all!  

 

Some of the more adventurous Year 9 students joined in with a fish dissection to 

get excited for the triple science GCSE course! 

 

Year 7 have also enjoyed a science treasure hunt round the school, trying to find 

members of staff wearing themed badges that they have to identify.  Congratula-

tions to the winners! 

Thank you to all the pupils (and staff) who joined in this week and remember; if 

you are in Year 7 or 8 Science club is on a Week B Tuesday lunchtime – See you 

there! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Captains Pickleball Experience 

On Tuesday a selection of the Key Stage 3 tutor group Sports Captains travelled to an invite only      

Pickleball event at Tiverton High School. The sport which is new to the UK and growing in popularity as 

a school's version of the current in vogue Padel was provided as an opportunity to consider it as a      

future curriculum activity at Clyst Vale. Tiverton provided all the equipment, opposition and some of 

their own KS4 sports leaders to help train up our young players. As you might expect, after a few     

teething problems, our students played brilliantly and matched the opposition with only an hour on the 

court to learn the rules and pick up the techniques. The atmosphere was superb with friendliness the 

focus from Tiverton and a welcome and open mind from our own students. Year 7s included Alex, Reid, 

Freddie and Lila who all showed an incredible learning curve on court and high level of skill and agility 

in matches. Year 8 had equal talent in Bettie, Isobelle, Sonny and Joe, although it took the rugby boys a 

little longer to find a rhythm between ground strokes and volleys. The older students were the ever  

industrious Freddie and the ever enthusiastic Ruthie. Again, the students took a little longer to get to 

grips with the new sport, but eventually Ruthie was delighted with her serving and Freddie was         

volleying like a Pro! A great experience and the general 

view was that this is a sport we need to           introduce 

along side out existing racket sports of badminton and 

tennis.  Thank you to all that attended and offered their 

'student voice' to share their thoughts on this new sport.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y10 Netball 

Monday 18th March saw the last league game for our Year 10 girls in Netball. The squad have 

progressed massively as a team. 

We played Kings and netted the lead early in the game with our attackers working well. Kings 

fought back and it was a close score line at half time.  

Clyst Vale tightened up in mid court and works so hard gaining lots of turn over ball and the 

interceptions making us keen on the attack and taking the lead again.  

Mid court worked on a set piece to keep the score line healthy striving ahead with the goals 

and with good width and space allowing good movement into the D. 

The fitness or our defence was tested as they were busy all evening and kept Kings away with 

some good marking.  

Overall it was another good performance by Clyst Vale and we took  the win of 26 to 18.  

We have some more friendlies organised so we look forward to playing them too.  

Mrs Broomfield  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Darcy and Liv were joined by Mrs Roberts on an extremely poignant trip to Auschwitz-Birkenau in Poland on 
Wednesday, with the Holocaust Education Trust. This is an emotionally challenging experience which has   
involved preparation sessions beforehand, and debrief sessions to follow. We will publish a report from the 
trip next week once the students have had some time to process their experience. 
  
On Thursday, BTEC students received results from their January exams.  Congratulations to all those students 
who were delighted with their grades!  Hopefully the results brought no unwelcome surprises for anyone – 
any students or parents with concerns following these results should contact us in the first instance. 
  
Performing Arts students have had a very busy week preparing for a performance that they will stage next 
week.  There have been set props and costumes galore appearing in the Post 16 block, including a gigantic 
spider’s web...  The mind boggles!  Good luck to these students with next week’s show. 
  
In Tutorial next week we look forward to welcoming members of the fire and police service, who will deliver 
a Learn2Live session on safe road use to all of Post 16. 
  
And on Thursday, students from Y12 and Y13 will join with a select group of Shakespeare enthusiasts from 
GCSE classes to enjoy a day in Stratford, visiting sites of cultural significance, attending educational          
workshops and finally enjoying an RSC production of Hamlet.  Everyone involved is really looking forward to 
this trip! 
  
Weds 26th March - Learn2Live (safety on the roads) 
Both Y12 & Y13 will join together for this important session, delivered by members of the fire service and 
other emergency responders. “Learn2Live aims to support young people to behave in a way that maximises 
their safety when using the roads.” 
  
Weds 30th April 
Adam Williams will join Y13 in Tutorial for his final input prior to exams, on managing stress and anxiety and 

getting the best from themselves in the exam room. 

 



Year 7 Wellbeing and Mental Health support- 10 a day 

 

The year 7s started tutor group sessions with the Mental Health Support team this week. Before Easter each tutor group 

will receive a session where they will discuss wellbeing and the benefits of 10 a day.  They discussed the importance of 

eating well, drinking water, connecting with people and what they were proud of in their session and came away with a 

plan to help them make some minor changes to improve wellbeing.  In particular we focussed on spending time outside 

and exercising as well as the importance of taking a break from technology. 

 

This will be the next topic we more onto in Course 42 and it was brilliant to have two Mental Health practitioners from 

the NHS working with the students as an introduction.  

 

Please take some time to discuss 10 a day with your year 7 child and see what ideas they have come up on their self care 

plans with over the next few weeks. You may even want to write your own- see the attached document.  



 
Year 8 Parents' Questionnaire 
Thank you for all of the parents who booked for appointments last week. I hope that your feedback 
was good from your child's teachers. Please can you all take the time to support the college by    
completing the following form.  
https://forms.office.com/e/k5KMx6mHJ5  
 
Year 10 Questionnaire 
I hope the feedback last night from your child's teacher was lovely to hear. As always we would like 
to hear your     feedback about Clyst Vale and how you think your child is doing at Clyst Vale. Please 
can I ask you to take the time to complete the Year 10 Questionnaire.  
 https://forms.office.com/e/7bsiZXy5au  
 
Year 11 Events 
Please remember that the Hoodies Shop will be closed from Friday 28th March. After this time the 
leavers hoodies will not be available to purchase. This is to allow for delivery in time for wearing to 
school on their last week before study leave. This is the link for the online shop. https://
www.leavershoodies.com/clyst-vale-community-college-2025-leavers 
 
https://www.leavershoodies.com/clyst-vale-community-college-2025-leavers 
 
Coats/ PE Kit for sale 
We are having a uniform/coat sale on Wednesday 26th March and Thursday 27th March. This will be 
held between 3:30 pm and 4:15pm. Please come to reception for entrance to the meeting room. Do-
nations need to be cash. We ask for a minimum donation £2 but for a coat a £5 minimum. We will 
not have a float so please bring as much change as possible.  
 
KEY DATES 
28th March- Deadline for Year 11 Hoodie purchase via the  online shop  
3rd April Year 8 HPV Vaccinations 
5th June Year 7 Parents' Evening 
6th June- Deadline for Prom tickets via School Gateway 
6th June- Deadline for Leavers Yearbook purchase via School Gateway 
26th June Vaccinations mop up session 
27th June Year 11 Prom 
 

PTFA AGM—Monday 24th March at 1800, all welcome. 

 

PLEASE REMIND STUDENTS THAT CHEWING GUM IS NOT PERMITTED IN COLLEGE 

 
4 April—Last day of Spring term 

(Weds 23rd April—First day of Summer term) 

https://forms.office.com/e/k5KMx6mHJ5
https://forms.office.com/e/7bsiZXy5au
https://www.leavershoodies.com/clyst-vale-community-college-2025-leavers
https://www.leavershoodies.com/clyst-vale-community-college-2025-leavers
https://www.leavershoodies.com/clyst-vale-community-college-2025-leavers


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Esme Davies—7GAW 

Edward Pateman—7GLBA 

No permission for name—7RKJO 

No permission for name—7RCMO 

No permission for name -7YDST 

Isla Ridley -7YEHA 

8GRTU 

8GTBE 

8RER 

Kasey Saunders—8RMCU 

8YCBO 

Elliot Lewis—8YCFL  

Leona Whitfield—9GMNA 

9GLTH 

 9RDFE 

9RGWW 

Scarlet McIntosh—9YGGA 

Phoebe Price—9YBH  

No permission for name—10GCMC  

10GMTH 

10RBAT 

No permission for name—10RNS 

10YMBR 

Seren Morgan—10YCHW 

  

Jack Mansfield—11GABR 

No permission for name—11GDH 

No permission for name—11RZB 

No permission for name—11RSGA 

Owen Stephenson -11YSS 

Kyle Down—11YADA 

 

Izzy Jackson-Lawson 

13JP 

 

 

Each week our tutors are encouraged to recognise and        

reward one member of their tutor group for something     

outstanding. This could be an academic achievement, a 

demonstration of resilience or an act of kindness.  

If you see a familiar name above then be sure to ask them 

what amazing thing they’ve done. 

Reception: 01392 461407 Email: admin@clystvale.org 

Sara Jacobs 

Lisa Martin 

Paul Sutton 

Ann Hopkins 

Allen Bailey 

Louise Telford 

Claire Haynes 

Lisa Jones 

Principal 

Deputy Principal (Curriculum) 

Deputy Principal (Pastoral) 

College Manager 

Assistant Principal 

SENDCo & Assistant Principal 

Head of Post 16 

Early Help  

Jacobss@clystvale.org 

martinl@clystvale.org 

suttonp@clystvale.org 

hopkinsa@clystvale.org 

baileya@clystvale.org 

telfordl@clystvale.org 

haynesc@clystvale.org 

jonesl1@clystvale.org 



 

 

 

 

PTFA AGM 

(Annual General Meeting) 

 

Parents/Carers, Staff & Friends are invited 

 

We are keen to re-establish a PTFA at Clyst Vale to raise funds  

to enhance the learning experience of our students. 

Please come along to our first AGM to find out how you  

can get involved. 

 

We look forward to welcoming you. 

 

Monday 24th March @ 6pm 

Meeting Room 1 (behind reception) @ 

Clyst Vale Community College 

 

 



Art Week Exeter 2025 - Poster Competition 

  

Art Work Exeter is inviting submission from young creatives (under 20 

years old) who are in Higher and Further Education across Devon, to 

create striking and celebratory poster designs for Art Week Exeter.   

The deadline is 31st March. 

Although not linked to the CVCC art department, Miss Walton would be 

happy to discuss ideas with any students who would like to enter. 

Art Week Exeter 2025 Poster competition – Art Work Exeter  

Good luck! 

https://artworkexeter.org.uk/art-week-exeter-2025-poster-competition/


 

 

‘Kids Eat Free’ Easter Holidays 2025 

Supermarket cafes, chain restaurants and food venues around the UK are offering the 

'Kids Eat Free' or ‘Kids Eat for £1’ deal. Please see below for further information. 

• Les Iguanas: Download the app and join 'My Iguanas' for free meals for mini-Iguanas 

 aged 12 and under. Children get a main, two sides and a dessert with every adult 

 main (or three tapas dishes) purchased.  

• ASDA Café: Children eat for £1 All Day, Every Day at Asda cafes, with no adult 

 spend required. Children will receive a free piece of fruit such as an apple, pear or 

 banana when purchasing the hot kids £1 meal deal.  

• Morrisons: Children eat free all day, every day in Morrisons cafes nationwide, daily 

 with every adult meal over £4.50.  

• Beefeater: Two children get free breakfasts with every adult breakfast purchased. 

• Sainsbury’s: Sainsbury's cafes offer one free child’s hot meal or lunch bag for £1 

 with any adult main meal purchased over £5.20. This offer is available every day 

 from 11:30am until café closure. Children’s mains include one main, 3 sides a drink 

 and a piece of fruit. 

• Bella Italia: Children eat free all day every Thursday and for £1 between 4-6pm, 

 Sunday to Wednesday. Kids can enjoy three delicious courses and a drink! Meals are 

 suitable for 2–11-year-olds. 

• Ikea: Children can enjoy a pasta meal and tomato sauce with a soft drink for 95p or 

 any other Children’s Meal for £1.50 every day from 11am. On Friday’s children get 

 tomato pasta, a drink, and a piece of fruit for just 45p. 

• Premier Inn: At Premier Inn, you can enjoy their all-you-can-eat Breakfast for just 

 £9.99 and up to two children under 16 eat for free. 

• Travelodge: At Travelodge, you can enjoy their all-you-can-eat Breakfast for just 

 £9.75 and up to two children under 15 eat for free.  

• YoSushi!: Children eat free  all day (Monday-Friday) during all school holidays 

 when dining with a full-paying adult (minimum spend £10). 

• Bills: Up to 2 children can eat free all-day Monday-Friday, if one adult orders any 

 main dish(breakfast, lunch or dinner). Excludes Saturdays and Sundays. 

• Brewer’s Fayre: Up to two children under 16 eat a free unlimited breakfast with  

 every adult breakfast purchased. 

 

For more information please visit::  

Places Kids Eat Free (or for £1) In School Holidays 2025  

 

https://moneysavingcentral.co.uk/kids-eat-free


 

 
 
Courses designed 
for parents/
carers  
 
FULLY FUNDED, 
ONLINE AND 
TERM TIME  
WITHIN SCHOOL 
HOURS ONLY 



Reporting an Absence 

Parents are expected to inform us of their child’s absence before 9.00 a.m. on each day of absence providing the 
reason for absence. If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each              
subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot simply assume a student's 
sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the reason for absence is due to continuing illness. If you 
do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason for absence. This is            
important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. In addition, the College may ask you to    
provide medical proof if your child is absent from College due to illness. 

Lateness 

The school day (first registration session) starts at 8.50 am, all students are expected to be in their classroom at 
this time. 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct link between     
attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical appointments means that often students 
can attend school first and return afterwards. By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping 
their attendance levels as high as possible. We ask that parents/carers send their child into school for morning 
registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the morning. Similarly,                    
appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be arranged after Period 4 - during 
lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school after a lunchtime appointment if they can. 

Please give the school as much notice as possible, at least two weeks’ notice is useful. 

If the appointment requires the pupil to leave during the day, they must be signed out by an adult listed on the 
student’s record at the main reception. 

Please follow this process if your child is going to be absent from school: 

 

 



What financial support 

can parents get? 

Juggling home and school life is 

tough for every parent, but there 

are some financial support op-

tions available. Find out what you 

could be entitled to by following 

this link Supporting learning at 

home | Parentkind 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for supporting the 
community and local charity 
shops. The sale of preloved     
uniform is proving successful.  

If you have any items that are no 
longer needed but still in very 
good  condition , please donate 
them to one of the local charity 
shops. Both shops have set aside 
rails designated for college      
uniform.  

Clyst Caring Friends is located in 
Broadclyst village and our local 
Barnardo’s shop is in Cranbrook. 

Their opening hours are: 

Clyst Caring Friends, Broadclyst 
(01392 467555) 

Mondays—closed 

Tuesday to Friday—09.30 to 
15.30 

Saturday—09.30 to 12.00 

Sunday—closed 

Barnardo’s, Cranbrook EX5 7DR  
(01404 514934) 

Monday to Saturday—09.00 to 
17.00 

Sunday—10.00 to 16.00 

 

 

 

Pencil cases are available from 
the Library at a cost of £4.50 per 
pencil case. The clear pencil cas-
es include one pencil, a blue pen, 
a red pen, one highlighter, a    
ruler, a compass, a protractor, a 
rubber and a   sharpener. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clyst Vale Library is open to the 

public 3.30 to 5.30pm Monday 

and Wednesday and 4.00 to 

6.00pm Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

Please do not address emails, or 

replies to Edulink messages, 

to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an 

unmonitored mailbox and will 

not go to anyone.  Parents/carers 

need to reply to Edulink 

messages via the app, online, or 

via email, as this will then be 

directed to the staff member 

who sent the message to 

you.  Or, please contact the 

teacher or admin@clystvale.org. 

There is also a contact form and 

details below. 

https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228
mailto:Edulink@clystvale.org
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/


Lifeworks—Easter Holiday programme. 

 

Dates: 7th - 10th April 

Time: 10:00 AM - 4:00 PM 

Location: Lifeworks College, Dartington, TQ9 6JD 

What's On:  

7th April: Adventure to Plymouth Aquarium – Dive into the wonders of marine life! 

8th April: Easter Egg Hunt at Coleton Fishacre – Fun, prizes, and chocolate galore! 

9th April: Sound Therapy with Signature Sounds – Relax and rejuvenate with calming sound   

experiences. 

10th April: LEGO Robot Wars – Build, battle, and conquer in our thrilling robot showdown! 

Ages: 11+ 

Cost: £80 for 1:4 support | £135 for 1:1 support 

Reserve your spot today! 

Email: admin@lifeworks-uk.org                  Call: 01803 865075 



Is your child considering an apprenticeship as their next step?  

Choices magazine is the ultimate parent and carer guide to apprenticeships and    
technical education! It is completely free of charge – find this month’s edition 
here: amapps.uk/parent-magazine and sign up to receive it each month, direct to your 
inbox: amapps.uk/choices 

Amazing Apprenticeships’ Parent and Carer zone is also a great place to explore        

apprenticeships and technical education: amazingapprenticeships.com/zones/parent/ 

https://amapps.uk/parent-magazine
http://www.amapps.uk/choices
https://www.amazingapprenticeships.com/zones/parent/?utm_source=promo+pack&utm_medium=parent+zone&utm_campaign=naw








 


